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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

Change of Stock Transfer Agent 

 

Gerdau S.A. (B3: GGBR / NYSE: GGB) and Metalúrgica Gerdau S.A. (B3: GOAU) (jointly referred to 
as the “Companies”), in compliance with CVM Resolution No. 44/2021 and subsequent 
amendments, hereby inform their shareholders and the market in general that, as of June 2, 2025, 
BTG PACTUAL SERVIÇOS FINANCEIROS S/A DTVM (“BTG Pactual” or “New Stock Transfer Agent”) 
will become the stock transfer agent for the shares issued by the Companies, replacing ITAÚ 
CORRETORA DE VALORES S/A (“Itaú” or “Former Stock Transfer Agent”). 

Accordingly, as of the aforementioned date, shareholders holding shares in the book-entry 
environment (“Book-Entry Shareholders”) will be assisted by BTG Pactual through the email address 
escrituracao.acao@btgpactual.com. In order to be properly assisted by the New Stock Transfer 
Agent, Book-Entry Shareholders must ensure that their registration information is kept up to date 
with the New Stock Transfer Agent. 
 
Shareholders whose shares are held in custody through B3 will continue to be assisted by their 
respective brokerage firms and/or custody agents, with no interruption to the trading of the 
Company’s shares. 
 
As a result of the migration process, services provided to shareholders by the Former Stock Transfer 
Agent will be temporarily suspended from May 26, 2025, to May 30, 2025, for the following 
procedures: 

i. Position inquiries,  
ii. Off-exchange share transfers,  
iii. Custody transfer,  
iv. Registration update, and  
v. Registration of encumbrances, among others. 

 
Regarding share transfer orders (custody transfers) that were blocked by the Former Stock Transfer 
Agent but have not yet been settled, such blocks will be transferred to BTG Pactual, and will remain 
valid until their respective expiration dates. 
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We reiterate that the change of the book-entry institution will not result in any alteration to the 
rights attached to the Company’s shares, including any capital remuneration and/or dividend 
payments. Likewise, any payments made will continue to be credited to the same bank account 
previously provided by the Book-Entry Shareholder. 

 

São Paulo, May 22, 2025. 
 

Rafael Dorneles Japur 
Vice-President and 

Investor Relations Officer 


